VILLAGE MILLS EMERGENCY SERVICES DISTRICT
January 18, 2022
The Village Mills Emergency Services District met January 18, 2022 in the Wildwood Volunteer Fire Department Station. The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by  President Liles.  Present were Comm. Fisher, Comm. McDonald, Comm Wornick, Comm. Bales and WVFD  Chief Odom.

There were no Public comments.

The minutes of the  December 21, 2021 meeting were approved . A motion was made to accept by Comm. Wornick and seconded by Comm. Bales. The motion to accept was unanimous.

WVFD          Medical calls are down. RV fire in Village Mills. Discussed  moving one engine to west side of lake 

                      before the low water crossing is closed. Discussed High Water rescue vehicles. Discussed the need for   

                      water tanker. Water tanker is top priority for WVFD.

Building status         Dirt work delayed by weather. Discussed ongoing communications with building contractors.

Treasurer’s report   Treasurer’s report was read. A motion to accept was made by Comm.Wornick and seconded                 

                                 by Comm. Bales. The motion to accept was unanimous.

Old and New Business:   

1) Discussed  work about to start on Station during the Building discussion earlier in meeting.

2) Discussed  how Commissioners are appointed.

.

The next meeting was set for February 15, 2022

A motion to adjourn was made by Comm. McDonald seconded by Comm. Wornick

General discussion.  There was no discussion.
